The Durham Kennel Club met at the Forest Hills Club House April 13, 1953 at 8 P. M.

The meeting was called to order by the President Mr. C. H. Matthews. The minutes were than read and approved. Mrs Atwood the treasurer reported that we had \$604.47 in the checking secount

The president then asked Mr. Kepler to report on the obedience trials. Mr. Kepler stated that he considered the trials a great success within its own sphere as well as contributing a lot to the general interest of the entire show. Then the President asked Mrs Hoenig, the general chairman. Mrs Hoenig thanked the whole show committee for such fine sportsmanship and splendid work and cooperation. She reported that she thought when all reports were in we would clear close to \$300.00, but that if had not been for the fine work of Mrs and Mrs Moore and Mrs Atwood we would not have cleard anything, but would have gone into the red around \$600.00 or more.

A short discussion of what handicapped our show followed. Several factors including the day of the week, the judges, the Chicago International were brought out.

The president appointed Mr. Chas Moore and Dr. Douglas
Hill to audit the treasurer's books and appointed the nominating committee, namely Mr. Reginald Kepler, Mrs Kenneth
Cuyler and Mrs Chas Moore

The question of joining the A.K. C. came up and Mrs

Hill was asked to look into the matter and report at the

Next meeting. Respectfully, Mrs J.E. Hoenig, Secretary.